
Report of the Canterbury Waste Subcommittee to the Council meeting of 6 October 2005 

7. SHREDDER FLOCK FROM LIGHT GAUGE METAL RECOVERY/ RECYCLING 
 
 Messrs Gareth James of Canterbury Waste Services Limited and Martin Ripley, Operations Manager 

for Sims Pacific Metals, were in attendance.   
 
 The Subcommittee was advised that the flock material arising from the car and light gauge metal 

recovery process undertaken by Sims Pacific in Christchurch for the entire South Island area, did not 
meet the waste acceptance criteria in respect of zinc content going to the Kate Valley Landfill.   

 
 Specific details of the operations undertaken by Sims Pacific were described to the Subcommittee and 

members asked various questions of Messrs James and Ripley. 
 
 Canterbury Waste Services Limited and Transwaste Canterbury Limited were seeking to find a 

suitable and timely solution to the disposal of the residual flock material including discussions with 
Environment Canterbury on resource consent related matters. 

 
 Arising from the information presented, it was resolved that the Canterbury Waste Subcommittee 

acknowledges the issues raised and asks that Transwaste Canterbury Limited along with any needed 
input from staff, explore all options and work urgently and constructively with all parties on the matter. 

 
 


